

ST. PAUL'S LUTHERAN SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**



7821 W. Lincoln Avenue (Lincoln Campus) (414) 541-6251 www.splcwa.org 7835 W. Grant Street (Grant Campus)

"Oh give thanks to the Lord, for He is good; for His steadfast love endures forever!" Psalm 118:29

CHAPEL OFFERINGS

Our August and September chapel offerings will be going to St. Peter Christian College in Middleburg, South Africa. This K-8 Lutheran school provides students in the poverty and disease stricken neighborhoods of Middleburg with a healthy breakfast, lunch, clothing, school supplies, a quality education, and best of all, the Good News of Jesus! They are given hope in knowing the Lord is bigger than any challenge they face! Please keep them in your prayers. We welcome you and your children to help support this mission



through your offerings. We are also collecting **blue** pens, their standard school writing utensil, to send to these students. The pens can be new or used. Thank you for your prayers and support! Click on the following link to find out what the teachers, mission ambassadors, and students of St. Peter Christian College love about their school: St. Peter South Africa! (Use your electronic version to access the link.)

FROM PRINCIPAL SCHNEIDER

The first week of school has been great. The students and families have transitioned back to school quite nicely. Thank you for your welcoming spirit and your cooperation as we began this new school year. Please know that if you have any questions or concerns about the school, please do not hesitate to contact me. Have a great rest of your week and God's richest blessings to all of you.

MOM TO MOM

A new group for moms is starting at St. Paul's! Moms with children of any age are welcome. The goal of the group is to connect with other moms, encourage one another, and build a support network for moms in our community. The group will be meeting the 1st and 3rd Mondays of the month, from 6pm to 8pm (child care will be provided.) We will be using the Mom to Mom program "Heart Talk:" a video-based series followed by small-group discussion. Come find out more information on September 21st at our get-to-know-you gathering! (Location yet to be determined.) Please contact Angela Ferrell at 262-366-3614 with any questions.

OPEN HOUSE - WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2ND

Our Open House will take place next Wednesday, September 2nd from 6:30pm – 7:30pm. There will be no group opening, so you can go right to your child's classroom. The first session will be from 6:30-6:55pm and the second session will be from 7:00-7:25pm. This will allow families with more than one child to visit two classrooms. The 3K will meet during the 6:30-6:55pm session and the 4K will meet during the 7:00-7:25pm session.

LINCOLN CAMPUS NEW PICK-UP PROCEDURE

Lincoln Campus Families – thank you for doing such a great job with our new pick up procedure. The Lincoln Avenue pick up method seems to be working nicely, so we will stick with it. Thank you for your cooperation and patience as we implement this new method. In order to keep it working smoothly, please remember to remain in or at your car as you are waiting for your child(ren). Also, feel free to park on 79th Street south of the pick-up area if you are waiting by the exit door or going in to the school. Thanks for your help.

BOX TOPS AND CAMPBELL'S SOUP LABELS

Box Top and Soup Label collecting is a wonderful way to generate income for our school. Please continue to bring in those box tops and soup labels and put them in the receptacles at both campuses. Your participation is greatly encouraged and appreciated.

NEWSLETTER DISTRIBUTION



In an effort to save time and money and become more tech based, our school's weekly newsletter will be sent out electronically via email and posted on our website each week. We will still send home hard copies of the newsletter the first few weeks of school, but after that we will only distribute it electronically (except to those families who let us know that they still want to receive it sent home with their child).

Please communicate with the office if you want to receive a hard copy after the first few weeks of school and we will make sure one gets to you.

HOT LUNCH TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 8TH

Remember to get your hot lunch slips and money turned in to the office no later than the morning of Monday, August 31st. Hot lunch will be served on Tuesday, September 8th. Pizza, garlic bread and an ice cream sandwich will be served.



TOURNAMENT USHER CHAIRPERSON NEEDED

We are in need of an Usher Chairperson for the girls' tournament this November and the boys' tournament in February. If you are interested or would like to learn more about the position, please contact Mr. Burkee ASAP.

SOS RESTAURANT FUNDRAISER

Our first SOS restaurant fundraiser will be held on Friday, August 28th at Big Deal Burgers, 1440 S. 84 Street, from 4-8pm. 10% of all sales will be given to the school. Please join us for great food and fellowship.



STAMPS FOR MISSIONS

We are no longer able to receive monies for missions with the used stamps that are collected. For that reason, we will no longer need your used stamps. Thanks for all who helped with this in the past.



VOLLEYBALL PRACTICES

- 7th & 8th grade girls will have their volleyball practices on Tuesday and Thursday from 3:15pm-4:45pm.
- 4th, 5th & 6th grade girls will have their volleyball practices on Mondays from 5:00pm-6:30pm and Wednesdays from 3:15pm-4:45pm.



RANGER SIGN UP

The Lutheran Rangers is a Lutheran (LCMS) based scouting program for boys in Grades 2-8. Rangers Camp #9 at Our Father's Lutheran School would like to invite any boy in 2nd-8th grade to join them this year for an opportunity to learn, enjoy and explore God's creation and our place in it. These goals are accomplished through one meeting and one outing per month during the school year. This year, outings will include a campout at Devil's Lake State Park, outdoor adventures at Mackenzie Center, and or course our Pinewood Derby. If you are interested in joining us, or would like to find out more about our group, please contact Chief Ranger Jeremy Tietyen. We are also always looking for men to serve as leaders. Please give me a call to see how you can help. **Registration night is tonight, Thursday, August 27th at Our Father's school, 6023 S. 27th Street from 6-7:00pm.**

<u>Rangerscamp9@gmail.com</u> – 414-688-6246 – www.sites.google.com/site/rangerscamp9.

CHOIR SCHEDULE

September 27 Middle School Choir sings 10:30am



UPCOMING DATES

August 28 SOS Restaurant Fundraiser-Big Deal Burgers

1440 S. 84 Street - 4-8 p.m.

August 30 Celebration of New and Old 11:30am in the gym

September 2 School Open House 6:30 p.m.-meet in your child's classroom

September 4-7 Labor Day Holiday – NO SCHOOL